
Zoom General Meeting  
November 15th, 2020 
10:00 AM Zoom Room opens 

10:00 Breakout Groups (these are fun) 
10:40 Business Meeting 

11:00 Matt Wetstein lecture 
  

Politics and Ideology in the U.S. and Canadian Supreme 
Court

U.S. political scientists describe the 
Supreme Court as a political 
institution that regularly features 
ideological divisions. Bush v. Gore 
(2000) is the epitome of this 
attitudinal description (where a 5-4 
conservative majority sided with 
Republican arguments on Florida's 
ballot counting rules). Recent 
Supreme Court nomination battles 
validate this political interpretation of 
the Supreme Court. But what about 
other Supreme Courts? Do they 
exhibit the same degree of 
ideological decision making, and if 
not why not? Canada's Supreme 
Court presents an obvious test case to 
explore this question. Matt 
Wetstein's lecture will cover some of 
the similarities and differences 

between the two courts, and draw some conclusions about the political and 
ideological forces that shape judicial decision making across two high courts. 
  
Matt Wetstein is in his third year as President of Cabrillo College. Prior to coming 
to Cabrillo he served as the Vice President of Instruction and Planning at San 
Joaquin Delta College in Stockton, California. He started his teaching career at 
Delta College in 1996 as a Political Science Professor.  Matt holds a bachelor's 
degree in Political Science from the University of Saint Francis in Illinois, and 
Masters and Doctoral degrees in Political Science from Northern Illinois 
University. His dissertation analyzed abortion rates in the 50 U.S states and was 
later published by SUNY Press. His published research has focused on abortion 
politics in the U.S. and more recently on comparative judicial decision making, 
particularly focusing on the Supreme Court of Canada. He and his wife Cindy 
Ostberg have published more than a dozen articles and three books on the decisions 
of the Canadian Court, including a book in 2017 titled Value Change in the 
Supreme Court of Canada (University of Toronto Press). 
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Message from the President

Are there any things we are doing now that you would like to see continue after the 
pandemic? This unfortunate happening has provided a rare opportunity to reflect on our 
lives and perhaps reset some of our ways. I can think of a few new habits to keep 
post-lockdown:

• Returning to a simpler life
• Spending more time in nature
• Helping one another
• Wearing masks in public to protect all
• Staying home when feeling sick
• Controlling lines and social distances in grocery stores
• Washing hands often and covering coughs and sneezes
• Reducing consumerism- spending less money for material goods based on instant 

gratification- not lasting happiness
• Not eating out- enjoying cooking at home and enjoying the tastes
• Mending and making-do
• Buying from small local businesses
• Slowing down and putting less pressure on ourselves
• Having space in your life to breathe and reflect and focus on the important things and 

people
• Prioritizing family and friends
• Enjoying leisure time.
• Realizing the interconnectedness of the world
• Donating to more charitable causes
• Reducing carbon footprint
• Exercising daily
• Baking, vegetarian cooking, growing herbs

Do any of those resonate with you? I hope so.

Bonita Sebastian 

http://olli.ucsc.edu
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The Current Crisis and World Affairs  
with Professor Emerita Ronnie Gruhn 

  
Ronnie’s “Short Commentaries” series continues  

with the latest installments on YouTube.  
October 12th:  https://youtu.be/AdiXH0dGyJ4  
October 26th:  https://youtu.be/9RM0qv4jGSc  

Dr Gruhn welcomes feedback and questions.  
You can email her at ronnie@ucsc.edu 

Major Supreme Court Decisions That Changed America #1 2020 https://youtu.be/s6bVmtTdiao
Major Supreme Court Decisions That Changed America #2 2020 https://youtu.be/PEsXaO-Fjk0  
Major Supreme Court Decisions That Changed America #3 2020 https://youtu.be/31tYZqLoNlA

Women in the Ancient Western World #2 2020 https://youtu.be/wQuazt2Loro 
Women in the Ancient Western World #3 2020 https://youtu.be/6RkJuZNIgvM 
Women in the Ancient Western World #4 2020 https://youtu.be/VwCSiblbi2Q

October General Meeting:
Biological Clocks and Circadian Rhythms 
Professor Jennifer Loros, 10-18-20 https://youtu.be/M5zdXoL8qxo

Event Recording Links since last newsletter

Send us your thoughts and ideas for inclusion in future monthly newsletters. We are interested in 
the well-being of our members and what everyone is doing to cope with the rules created to help us 
weather the pandemic. Everyone is encouraged to participate in this effort. 

Please send your input to: olliucsc@gmail.com with “Newsletter” in the subject line.

Like this Newsletter?  
Be sure to join OLLI for the coming year so we can send it to you. 

Sign up online at olli.ucsc.edu  
or use the form at the end of the newsletter. 

Learning Updates 

Continuing Class

http://olli.ucsc.edu
mailto:olliucsc@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/AdiXH0dGyJ4
https://youtu.be/9RM0qv4jGSc
mailto:ronnie@ucsc.edu
http://olli.ucsc.edu
https://youtu.be/s6bVmtTdiao
https://youtu.be/PEsXaO-Fjk0
https://youtu.be/31tYZqLoNlA
https://youtu.be/wQuazt2Loro
https://youtu.be/6RkJuZNIgvM
https://youtu.be/VwCSiblbi2Q
https://youtu.be/M5zdXoL8qxo
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Zoom Courses 

Our OLLI Reporter, Johnna, sent me the following: I would also be interested in people's pandemic tips, kind 
of a round-robin article with snippets from about 30 different people of how they keep their spirits up and 
themselves growing in meaningful ways. 

This would be very helpful to all of us. Please email her directly at aleena12teacher@yahoo.com  

Thanks for helping us.

Modern Molecular Biology 
Saturday Mornings, 10:30 - Noon, 7, 14, 21 November and 5 December. 

A typical animal cell contains more that 40,000 different kinds of molecules. In the past 20 years 
great progress has been made in understanding how these molecules combine and interact to form a living creature.  

As in previous years Professor Emeritus Barry Bowman will organize the course and offer two lectures. Two other 
professors from the Molecular, Cell and Developmental Biology Department at UCSC will present lectures covering 
topics related to their research programs.   

These talks are intended for a general audience. A scientific background or knowledge of biology is not expected. Barry 
Bowman, the course coordinator, will begin with a basic review of genes, proteins and cells.  

 Lecture #1.  Professor Emeritus Barry Bowman,  An introduction to the basics of molecular biology  

Lecture #2.  Assistant Professor Josh Arribere,  How quality control protects our cells 

Lecture #3. Professor Martha Zuniga, SARS Wars:  Immune defenses against SARS-CoV-2 and COVID-19 pathology 

Lecture #4.  Professor Emeritus Barry Bowman, Digging deeper into DNA 

Note: Starting in January all meeting invitations will only be sent to current members of OLLI

mailto:aleena12teacher@yahoo.com
http://olli.ucsc.edu
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NOTES FROM LOIS

I must admit I was more than a little concerned about having our courses on Zoom.  Would they really be a satisfactory substitute 
for our crowding together in the garden room of the museum or being in an actual UCSC classroom?  Would we be as engaged with 
an instructor who appears on our computer?  Would we be able to have questions answered and discussion develop? 
    All of you may not agree, but I feel the answer to all of these questions is "yes." And, more than that, I have been feeling that 
there are advantages to online classes.  Admittedly I use a large desk top computer so I have a wonderfully large image. I feel that 
the instructor and I are sitting comfortably in our homes and they are very personally sharing their knowledge with me.  I feel that I 
am getting to know the instructors and my fellow students better because I am getting a glimpse of their homes,  Our members 
seem very comfortable asking questions and engaging in discussion.  So far, all of our instructors have expressed satisfaction in 
teaching this way. 
      So, I have two goals in writing this.  I would like to hear if those of you who have attended our classes agree with me.  And I 
would like to convince those of you who hesitate to take a course online to give it a chance. 
      There are the other advantages that the courses are free, no parking problems; there is time for an extra cup of coffee, etc. etc. 
       See you in class! 

I have often suggested to the membership that many of them could teach classes, and I mentioned many times that  I welcome 
board members finding teachers, with not much success.  However, at our last meeting I found someone in the breakout session I 
attended, who will probably be teaching a short class for us. 

Now that we know that teaching OLLI courses can be both fun and satisfying, I am sure that there are many of you out there who 
would enjoy the experience.   We can be quite flexible about subject matter, length, time, etc.  Let's talk about it----
LoWidom@yahoo.com. 

Counting Our Blessings 

Amongst our many blessings we might proclaim, being a member of Osher Lifelong Learners would surely resonate with us all . . .  

This organization, with its focus on learning through courses, Interest Groups and Lectures, coupled with our member 
acquaintances who enlighten and inspire us, has stimulated us all to grow . .  

Yet, beyond all these benefits, our organization is founded upon enabling UCSC students through our financial contributions while 
validating their endeavors.  Our Silvia Miller Scholarship Program pools our resources, strengthening our impact toward that end.  

This year, over 100 students requested scholarship support from us. They applied in writing, responding to a questionnaire, sharing 
their endeavors, hopes and dreams. Our response was to form a committee of fifteen volunteers who evaluated their responses, 
identifying thirty of the most outstanding to receive $1,500 each for this academic year. 

Our volunteer scholarship teams, composed of Florence Orenstein - Alverda Orlando, Ruth Keeley - Tom Manheim,    
Sue Myers - Marjorie Simon,  Lois Widom - Valera Templeman, Pam Hardy - Margie Lafia, Topsy Smalley -  
Roy Vigliecca, and Cindy Margolin - Dennis Morris, found themselves blessed by a pool of STARS scholarship applicants who 
were amazingly well qualified and skilled in presenting their merit, reassuring our committee in the qualities of the new class of re-
entry students in these times of distance-learning.  

Overall, it was a joyful experience reading of their achievements, overcoming so much adversity with perseverance, enthusiasm and 
admirable goals. And to share in our membership blessings with you, is as our students say, ‘huge!’ 

Bill Patterson  Scholarship Chair 

Counting Our Blessings 

http://olli.ucsc.edu
mailto:it----LoWidom@yahoo.com
mailto:it----LoWidom@yahoo.com
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Remembering Steven Zaslaw  
A tribute to a Lifelong Learner  

By OLLI Past Presidents Bill Patterson and Mark Gordon 

He was a friend to us all back when Lifelong Learners met in the Stevenson College Coffee Shop. 
We were a small group of friends and Stephen was a mainstay amongst us, fun to be with, 
encouraging, always ready to be helpful. 

Our General Meetings perked up when Steve found and began setting up a rudimentary speaker 
system, for he was our go-to guy on getting all kinds of things under way.  

Back then we knew him as the board member who took on the editing of our Newsletter, seeing to 
its writing, printing, and mailing, back when postcards were mailed in place of Newsletters on 
alternate months to save meager expenses. He knew how to make the Newsletter a thing of 
beauty, while accurate and informative.  

Soon, communications needed expanding as our membership numbers grew, so our board reached 
out again to Steve, seeking his technology expertise to also serve as a WebMaster.  He created a 
website from scratch. Resourcefully, he effectively set the stage for the robust website we have 
and value today.   

Furthering on his work as Webmaster, he facilitated the transition to online transactions for OLLI 
memberships, courses and donations that we enjoy today.  This involved complicated work with 
UC Santa Cruz’s University Relations folks, who were delighted to work with us. 

Steve came from the New York City area.  He went to Cornell, then started a career in technology 
on the east coast.  Sadly, in recent years he developed a debilitating lung condition.  No longer 
able to be physically active and with a bleak prognosis, he continued to be active in OLLI, and later 
in the Watsonville Wetlands Watch. His inner strength never shown more than recently when we, 
his friends, continued to savor his wry sense of humor and his sparkling wit.

Many of us miss him as a friend and as a generous asset to OLLI. 

http://olli.ucsc.edu
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A note from UCSC 
To: UC Santa Cruz community 
From: Chancellor Cynthia Larive 
Re: Sad news regarding founding administrator Harold A. (Hal) Hyde 

It is with a very heavy heart that I share the news of the passing of UC Santa Cruz Vice Chancellor Emeritus Hal Hyde. 
Hal, who helped transform our campus from a working ranch to a globally known teaching and research institution, 
died peacefully of natural causes on Monday, Oct. 12, at his home in Corralitos. He was 97. 

It is not an overstatement to say that Santa Cruz County is the cultural and intellectual hub it is today in large part 
because of Hal, shaped by his commitment to and vision for the place his family has called home for generations. He 
was a key player in the creation of not only UC Santa Cruz, but of Cabrillo College, too, as well as the Community 
Foundation of Santa Cruz County and the Cultural Council of Santa Cruz County. Certainly many others played a role 
in our county’s evolution from an agricultural region to a center of innovation and education, but Hal was the person 
people called when they wanted vision transformed into reality. He got things done, and we are a better campus and 
community because of it. 

http://olli.ucsc.edu
https://news.ucsc.edu/2020/10/hal-hyde-in-memoriam.html
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From Bill Patterson: 
Escaping Safely 'Social Distancing' 

Our group of friends meet each Friday at Noon, bringing our own lunches, to 
enjoy each other’s company. We stay outdoors in relaxing garden settings in 
chairs arranged a safe distance apart. We find much in common, current 
events, family doings, and projects underway.  

The benefits are the uplifting of each member’s feelings through our caring - 
sharing. 

A Smokey Morning in Santa Cruz from Cindy Margolin of the Digital Photography Interest Group 

From Us and UCSC 

http://olli.ucsc.edu


olli.ucsc.edu November, 2020

Page  of 9 15

Ginna Holcombe 

According to Bill Pa;erson, long-standing OLLI member and now the board member responsible for our scholarship 
program, “Social distancing does not inhibit friends to share Dme with us, including those bound in paper or who 
befriend us digitally.”  

Your library card gives you so many new friends: h;ps://www.santacruzpl.org/search/ 

Movies/TV Shows: h;ps://www.hoopladigital.com/  Instantly borrow digital movies, music, eBooks, audiobooks, and 
TV shows with your library card. AnyDme. Anywhere. This groundbreaking digital media service is offered by your local 
public library for you to enjoy on your computer, tablet, or phone – and even your TV! With no waiDng, thousands 
Dtles are available for streaming immediately or temporary download to your computer, smart phone or tablet for 
offline enjoyment later; Dtles are automaDcally returned and removed from your device at the end of the lending 
period. We have hundreds of thousands of Dtles to choose from, with more being added daily. 

More Movies: h;ps://www.kanopy.com/ For public libraries and universiDes, this San Francisco on-demand streaming 
video plaXorm offers films and documentaries. In their view, the film bridges cultural boundaries and brings people 
together. Expand your worldview. ThoughXul entertainment is streamed to your preferred device with no fees or 
commercials. Log in with your library membership and enjoy a diverse catalog with new Dtles added every month. 

The Great Courses: h;ps://www.kanopy.com/ The Great Courses are uniquely cra]ed for lifelong learners, with 
engaging, immersive learning experiences you can’t get in a lecture hall. From concept to development to custom 
content and visual design, each course is an unparalleled educaDonal experience designed with people like you in 
mind. Esteemed faculty are award-winning experts and professors from respected insDtuDons who are selected for 
their ability to teach. Partners include NaDonal Geographic, The Smithsonian, Mayo Clinic, The Culinary InsDtute of 
America, among others. Course categories include be;er living, economics, fine arts, history, literature, language, 
mathemaDcs, music, philosophy, religion, and science. 

Magazines/Newspapers: h;ps://www.rbdigital.com   Browse, check out, and read full-color, digital magazines of new 
and backlisted Dtles with no holds, no checkout periods, and no limits; magazines include Newsweek, Cosmopolitan, 
The Economist, The New Yorker, and many more; once you have a magazine you may keep it as long as you wish. 
Access thousands of newspapers daily, along with back issues, from naDonal, provincial, and global publicaDons; search 
arDcles and set daily preferences from more than 100 countries in 60 languages; translate your favorites into more 
than 16 languages. 

Tech Talks: h;ps://www.santacruzpl.org/ematerials/ Not your typical computer class, these hands-on workshops via 
Zoom help us be;er understand our mobile devices. Thursdays 11-noon. November 5th, 12th, and 19th talks include 
What’s New on iOS 14?, Storage and Backups (Android), and Storage and Backups (iPhones/iPads), respecDvely. 
Registrants are emailed with the Zoom meeDng link immediately upon registering for the event. 

Curbside Pick-Up: Make online requests for library material. When items are ready, pick them up at one of the 
following locaDons  h;ps://www.santacruzpl.org/pages/curbside-pickup/ 

Santa Cruz Public Libraries 
Aptos, Felton, Downtown, Live Oak, Sco;s Valley 

h;ps://www.santacruzpl.org/files/pdf/news/Covid_FAQs.pdf

http://olli.ucsc.edu
https://www.santacruzpl.org/search/
https://www.hoopladigital.com/
https://www.kanopy.com/
https://www.kanopy.com/
https://www.rbdigital.com
https://www.santacruzpl.org/ematerials/
https://www.santacruzpl.org/pages/curbside-pickup/
https://www.santacruzpl.org/files/pdf/news/Covid_FAQs.pdf
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Interest Groups

More Happy Zoomers
Reading Circle (19Oct20) 

 
Cynthia Druley, Irene Lennox, Ruth Keeley 

Paula Barsamian, KaDe Strasmick, Judy McNeely* 
Mary Lyons, Myra Mahoney, Diane Crawford 

Sharon Sclabassi 
*now living in southern CA 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89477081715
http://olli.ucsc.edu
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Come One, Come All!  Now that we congregate in small groups, appropriately distanced or masked, and 
preferably outside, interest group ac9vity may be curtailed, at least for those unwilling or unable to carry on 
virtually. Nevertheless, keep in mind that interest groups mee9ng virtually no longer are limited by mee9ng 
room size! So try something different! Consider unfamiliar perspec9ves! Get out of your comfort zone! Make 
new friends! Contact group leaders for more informa9on: 

Interest Group Leader Phone (831) Email
Adventuring Kathryn Nance 332 8051 momokat13@gmail.com
All Things Classical     Jay Stoffer (310) 923 3099 jaystoffer8@gmail.com
American History & 
Literature

Virginia Law 
Mark Ordway

425 5453 
295 2542

veelaw29@gmail.com 
meordway@gmail.com

Aptos Reading Group New leader needed
Art-Joy of Painting Gayla Pius 464 6559 gaylapius@gmail.com
Art & Architecture Lois Widom 423 0184 lowidom@yahoo.com
Bagel Ladies Mary McKane 400 8799 omforest9@gmail.com
Baroque Festival David Copp 708 2206 dhcopp@yahoo.com
Basketball Women Mary Caravalho 332 2361 marycaravalho@gmai.com
Biographical Fiction Jan Mintz (714) 719 0694 musicmintz@gmail.com
Bridge Jo Anne Dlott 688-1607 jjdlott@gmail.com
Campus Caravan ** Mary Caravalho 332 2361 marycaravalho@gmail.com
Concept Exchange * Peter Marks 464 8300 peter@designinsight.com
Current Affairs I Mark Gordon (408) 314 4802 mgordon@cruzio.com
Digital Photography Cindy Margolin 688 8129 crmargol@gmail.com

Dining Out Diane Zacher 
Kathy Hatfield

786 9550 
426 6399

dianezacher@gmail.com 
b40mom@gmail.com

Ears in Action Florence Orenstein 427-2380 santacruzflos@aol.com
English in Action Karin Grobe 427 0984 karingrobe@gmail.com
Evening Book Group Dusty Miller 426-0835 hndmiller@hotmail.com
Explore Santa Cruz 
County

Kathryn Nance 
Sue Myers

425 4569 
818 6450

momokat13@gmail.com 
suemyers85@gmail.com

Favorite Flicks              Bill Patterson 479 3729 wilderwill@comcast.net
Fiction Writing Leader needed
Financial Education Steve Edmonds 338 3106 steve2rr@gmail.com
Folk Singing                   Lou Rose 477 0360 ramblingroses@yahoo.com
French for French 
Speakers

Beatrice Barbakow 661 5444 bbarjac@gmail.com

Future of Capitalism Barry Bowman 459 2245 bbowman@ucsc.edu
Great Books I * Faye Alexander 476 8575 qtpie95010@gmail.com
Great Books II * Susan Gorsky 688 5371 sgorsky@sbcglobal.net

Great Decisions Joya Chaterjee 
Gaby Litsky

458 9008 
462 9023

joya_chatterjee@yahoo.com 
glitsky@aol.com

Horticulture Pat McVeigh 566 4553 pmcveigh@baymoon.com
Lunchtime Dining Out Irene Lennox 457 2690 irenefraetroon@gmail.com
Memoir Writing I Joyce Burt 464 3470 sandplay@ix.netcom.com
Memoir Writing II * Kathryn Cowan 431 6114 kathycowan43@yahoo.com

https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/adventuring.html
mailto:momokat13@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/hist_lit.html
mailto:veelaw29@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/aptosread.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/pleinair.html
mailto:gaylapius@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/art_arch.html
mailto:lowidom@yahoo.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/elderculture.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/baroque.html
mailto:dhcopp@yahoo.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/wbasketball.html
mailto:marycaravalho@gmai.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/biofiction.html
mailto:musicmintz@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/bridge.html
mailto:jjdlott@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/concept_exchange.html
mailto:peter@designinsight.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/currentaffair.html
mailto:mgordon@cruzio.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/digitalphoto.html
mailto:crmargol@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/diningout.html
mailto:dianezacher@gmail.com
mailto:b40mom@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/ears.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/englishact.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/eveningbook.html
mailto:hndmiller@hotmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/exploring.html
mailto:suemyers85@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/finance.html
mailto:steve2rr@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/folksongs.html
mailto:ramblingroses@yahoo.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/frenchsp.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/greatbooks.html
mailto:qtpie95010@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/greatbooks2.html
mailto:sgorsky@sbcglobal.net
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/decisions.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/horticulture.html
mailto:pmcveigh@baymoon.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/lunchingout.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/memoir.html
mailto:sandplay@ix.netcom.com
http://olli.ucsc.edu
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Natural History Jeff Manker 763 0725 fireweed8@gmail.com

Navigating Retirement  Katrina Cope 
Nancy Calvin

713 8440 
466 0720

katrina.cope@gmail.com 
nancycalvin52@gmail.com 

New Yorker Aptos * Joan Rose 477 0360 ramblingroses@yahoo.com

New Yorker Capitola Faye Alexander 
Barbara Banducci

476-8575 
 234-7906

qtpie95010@gmail.com 
bbanducci43@yahoo.com

New Yorker SC I * Peggy Williams 476 2965 pegwil.atty@gmail.com
New Yorker SC II * Helen Jones 420 1220 helenjones815@gmail.com
Newcomers Kate Erstein 454 8578 kate.erstein@gmail.com
Nonfiction East Side Owen Brown 234 4903 wowenbrown@mac.com
Nonfiction West Side * Mary Caravalho 332 2361 marycaravalho@gmail.com
Play Reading                 Billie Harris 600 8315 billie@cruzio.com

Puente Project Richard Bruce 
Sesario Escoto

462 1280 
212 7184

richard.bruce@gmail.com 
sesarioescoto@gmail.com

Read & Socialize * Edna Elkins 454 8611 ednautah@msn.com
Read It Again, Sam * Joan Rose 477 0360 ramblingroses@yahoo.com
Reading Circle Irene Lennox 457 2690 irenefraetroon@gmail.com
Recorder Playing Marilyn Rigler 423 2505 mprigler@gmail.com
Short Stories Kathryn Cowan 431 6114 kathycowan43@yahoo.com
Social Science * Dusty Miller 426 0835 hndmiller@hotmail.com
Spanish Conversation * Dolores McCabe 588 5195 dmccabe47@gmail.com
The Sun Magazine Dale Zevin 818 8059 soqueldale@gmail.com
TED Talks                       Constantine Lackides (310) 505 6900 cnlackides@gmail.com
Tennis Doubles David Brick 325 7380 dbrick@cruzio.com
Theatricks                      Margot Hoffman 295 4144 margothoffman@gmail.com

Travel Treasures           Joya Chatterjee 
Gaby Litsky

458 9008 
462 9023

joya_chatterjee@yahoo.com 
glitsky@aol.com

Visit Not-for-Profits Gabrielle Stocker 426 0865 gstocker2@cruzio.com
Walking Alice Tarail 334 3328 alicet@cruzio.com
What If Phil Lynch 426-1837 what.if.alternative.history@gmail.com
Wine Tasting Margie Lafia mlafia56@gmail.com
Writing Geneal History * Pamela Roby 247 0675 roby@ucsc.edu

mailto:fireweed8@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/navretire.html
mailto:katrina.cope@gmail.com
mailto:nancycalvin52@gmail.com%25C2%25A0
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/newyorker.html#Aptos
mailto:ramblingroses@yahoo.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/newyorker.html
mailto:pegwil.atty@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/newyorker.html
mailto:helenjones815@gmail.com
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/newcomers.html
https://olli.ucsc.edu/interest-groups/aptos_nonfiction.html
mailto:marycaravalho@gmail.com
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President* 
Bonita Sebastian, 476-1796 
bonitas@ucsc.edu 

Secretary** 
Guenter Vorlop, (831) 464-2973 
gvorlop@comcast.net  

Treasurer* 
Cindy Margolin, 688-8129 
crmargol@gmail.com 

Vice President* 
Barry Bowman 
bbowman@ucsc.edu 

Immediate Past President 
Gail Greenwood, 556-4276 
msaspasia@gmail.com 

Website, Calendar 
Dennis Morris, 462-8827 
(408) 497-4674 
dennis@morrismed.com 

Course Coordinator 
Lois Widom, 423-0184 
lowidom@yahoo.com 

Program Coordinator 
Barry Bowman 
bbowman@ucsc.edu 

Membership and Events 
Karen Gamell, 905-6636 
kgamell@yahoo.com 

Interest Groups 
Ginna Holcombe 
ggogetter@sbcglobal.net 

Facilities and Hospitality 
Mark Gordon, (408) 314-4802 
mgordon@cruzio.com 

Newsletter/Publicity  
David Lieby, 332-4303 
dlieby@gmail.com 

OLLIwood Squares 

Bonita Sebastian, Cindy Margolin, OLLI Badge, Dennis Morris
Bill Patterson, Lois Widom, Mark Gordon, Ginna Holcombe 
Barry Bowman, Guenter Vorlop, Karen Gamell, , Sara Radoff  
DeShonne Keller, David Lieby, Kate Erstein, Gail Greenwood

~not shown, Chris Le Maistre

Scholarships 
Bill Patterson, 459-3729 
wilderwill@comcast.net 

STARS 
Sara Radoff, 459-4968 
saradoff@ucsc.edu 

DeShonne Keller, 459-4063 
dkeller1@ucsc.edu 

At Large Members 
Chris Le Maistre, 471-2396 
christopherlemaistre21@gmail.com 

Kate Erstein, 454-8578 
kate.erstein@gmail.com 

*Elected office 
**Replacing resigned officer
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Join or Renew Membership. Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at UCSC, Period Ending June 30, 2021 
Please consider registering online at our website, http://olli.ucsc.edu. It’s faster for you, saves us time and money, 
and helps ensure accuracy. 
 
To join or renew your membership, which includes unlimited participation in our 
peer-led interest-group program*,   enter personal information. Enter credit card 
information or include your check payable to UC Santa Cruz Foundation. Mail 
this form to the address at right. For further information, contact Karen Gamell, 
831-905-6636, kgamell@yahoo.com. Your membership established with this 
coupon and payment will end June 30, 2021. 

Osher Lifelong Learning Institute 
c/o Bonita Sebastian 

755 14th Avenue, Unit 301  
Santa Cruz, CA 95062 

Personal Information. Please print or to save time and postage, use online registration at http://olli.ucsc.edu. 

Name Address Phone E-Mail Address 
 

Name to appear on ID badge if different: 

 

                                        

Check small boxes (Ƒ) above for information you do not want published in the OLLI at UCSC member directory. All names are 
published. We need your email address to send you our periodic email newsletters. 

During this time when we are not meeting in person, all members will be sent an email link to a bi-weekly multipage PDF 
newsletter.   

Current members will also receive invitations to the monthly course offering which is offered without charge. 

Contribution Information: 
We ask a donation of $60. Please consider an additional donation to the Silvia Miller scholarship program.  If funds are limited, in 

confidence you may contact OLLI president Bonita Sebastian, BonitaS@ucsc.edu. to discuss alternatives. 

Membership Donations Amount 

Membership, OLLI at UCSC $60. Membership includes unlimited Interest Group participation* $ 

Additional contribution to the Silvia Miller Scholarship Fund: $ 

Total Enclosed: $ 

*Some interest groups have limited membership. You may ask a group’s leader to be placed on a waiting list or get help from our  
interest-group coordinator to form a new group. See our website for more information. 

Contributions to the UC Santa Cruz Foundation are tax deductible as allowed by law. You will receive an acknowledgement  
of your contributions from the University. Thank you for your generosity! 
 

Check Visa MasterCard AMEX Discover 

Card Expiration Date Card or Check Number 

Signature (for credit card purchases) Name on Card 

Join OLLI Now

mailto:BonitaS@ucsc.edu
mailto:kgammell@yahoo.com
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